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Heller Statement on Brennan as CIA Director   

(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV.) voted against Joe Brennan as President Obama’s nominee as CIA Director. After the vote, Senator Heller issued the following statement: 

“It is Congress’s responsibility to provide oversight over the Executive branch.  Throughout the confirmation process, the Administration has made this oversight extremely difficult, particularly regarding the Senate’s attempt to garner information on the use of drones. I applaud the hard work of my colleague from Kentucky, Senator Paul. If it weren’t for his actions, we would never have received an answer from the White House. Given the Administration’s reluctance to work with Congress in a straight-forward manner and provide the information Congress was seeking, I could not in good conscience support this nomination.”
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